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Newsletter of the Phantom Flyers R/C Club             http://phantomflyersrc.com 

CLUB OFFICERS                                                   Contact Number 

President – Bill Ahrens                                         (314) 913-3819 

Vice President – Dan Dierking                              (314) 406-4949 

Secretary – Ed White                                            (636) 219-2255 

Treasure – Jose' Espinosa                                     (636) 947-6067 

Safety Officer – Dave Evans                                  (636) 448-4800 

Field Manager – Don Grzina                                  (636) 233-0193 

Chief Flight Instructor – TBD                                

Activities Chairperson – Ed White                  

Send Membership Renewals to:             

Ed White 

10 Wolf Ridge Ct 

St Charles, MO 63303 

___________________________________________________________________________ 

Board of Directors:                    Work                           Home 

Ed White                                          Retired (B+)                  (636) 219-2255 

Dan Sundman                             (314) 749-4029                  (314) 749-4029 

Mitch Galatioto                                Retired (B+)                 (636) 734-6322                   

Dave Evans                                      Retired                         (636) 448-4800 

 

http://phantomflyersrc.com/


Minutes of the Phantom Flyers RC Club meeting on 18 October 2021 

The October club meeting was held via Zoom and opened at 7:00 PM.  President Bill Ahrens chaired the 

meeting.  Nine club members were present. 

Tech session – There was no tech session. 

Secretary’s Report:  We have 43 regular members.  Minutes of the September club meeting are approved as 

published in the Carrier Wave.  

Treasurer’s Report:  We are still solvent.  

Safety Officer’s Report:  Dave Evans was with us!  No safety issues or concerns were raised. 

Field Manager’s Report:  Field Manager Don Grzina is out of town.  The field looked great for the contest! 

Activities: Pattern contest was rescheduled for October 9-10 due to weather.  Jim West was the CD.  We had 

15 contestants with a good distribution of among Intermediate, Advanced, Masters and FAI. Conditions were 

windy with a frequently interesting crosswind.  After Jose landed, the FAI flyers were requesting landing 

lessons from the Intermediates.  Many thanks to Jim and all those that helped.  

GSLMA – Harold has been hosting meetings via Zoom. Meeting minutes have been missing but are being 

reconstituted. The Lafyette Escadrille had a contest this past weekend.  The Whirlybirds had a memorial 

event for Joe Moriarty. 

Old Business:  We are looking for a mower but nothing has nothing as jumped out as yet. We will keep 

looking.  All club members are requested to keep their eyes open and if they see something that looks 

attractive to let Don Grzina know.  We would like to form a committee to look for a most likely used mower 

similar to our present Exmark zero-turn mower.  So far, the committee is Bill, Don and Jose. Contact Don or 

Bill if you want to help with this committee. 

New Business:   We need volunteers for club officers for 2021.  Contact Bill to volunteer.  There was a 

scurrilous rumor that Ed got volunteered for something, don’t believe it. 

Meeting was adjourned at 7:42 PM.  Future meetings in the winter will be at 7 PM. 

Ed White 

Secretary, Phantom Flyers RC Club 

 

Links to the FAA and test site 

https://www.faa.gov/uas/recreational_fliers/knowledge_test_updates/ 

https://dronetrust.com/faa-trust/ 
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2021 Phantom R/C Flyers  

Fellow Flyers: 

 

I received this email from club member Dan Able, he writes: 
 
‘Hello Kevin,  
 
I have a couple ideas to suggest for the CW and meetings. I know it is easy to suggest ideas and finding someone to do 
it is another animal. 
 
That being said: 
 
1) Something along the lines of a segment called: Two Minute Tip 
 
    Have someone either live or share a video during a club meeting give a tip on a technique. Also include a written 
version in the CW. 
 
Example: How to discharge a battery after flying to a safe storage level and why.  
 
Example: Putting after run oil into a nitro engine after a day of flying and why. 
 
These are rather simple examples-need someone more creative than I am to think up a list. I would like to ask 
members to submit ideas for topics they would like to DO or hear. We can set up an email address (offered by Ed 
White) like twominutetip@phantomflyersrc.com  and every month publish the ideas sent in by emails and share during 
the Zoom club meetings.  
 
2) A section in the CW: Club History or Back In The Day or Looking Back 
 
    Go back thru past CW and find an article on an event, a member's model, club visitor or notable member and reprint 
that section of the past CW in a current CW.  
 
3) Were any of you a member of the club when the meetings were held in members houses? Interesting part of the 
meeting was to see the members workshop and current project (or many 1/2 finished projects). During the Zoom 
meeting ask members to show their work space or current project. Maybe show systems or components that aren't 
popular currently. I.E. a diesel-powered engine, Goldberg servo actuated retracts, a Galloping Ghost radio, the oldest 
model you currently own/pictures of oldest model memory etc. 
 
Anyone interested in helping or doing any of this or something along those lines? 
 
Thanks, 
 
Dan’ 
 
All very good ideas but for it to work it would require input from all of us.  
 
Editor Kevin Cox 
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Can you name the members in the photo and the date its was taken? (photo courtesty of our Facebook page) 

 

 

 

 

Club member Mitch has been restoring the pavilion sign. He is currently working on the logo. GREAT JOB! 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Supplied by Harold Weaver 

 



 

 

 







 

 

 

 



Event Calendar for November 2021 

 

 

 

 

                            

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 
 
 

 

 

   

 

       

 
 

 
http://phantomflyersrc.com/   
https://www.facebook.com/Phantom-Flyers-RC-Club-139791882811519/ 
 
Check there for the back issues of the Carrier Wave Newsletter, mowing schedule, event calendar 
and club roster/contact information (handy for mowing). 
 

 

Articles, pictures and tech notes for publishing in the Carrier Wave are always appreciated. Let us 

know what you are building, repairing or flying!  

 

Send them to: 

kevcox@charter.net 

http://phantomflyersrc.com/
https://www.facebook.com/Phantom-Flyers-RC-Club-139791882811519/
mailto:kevcox@charter.net

